

Đề thi tiếng Anh lớp 9 giữa học kì 2 có đáp án - Đề số 3

I. Chọn từ có cách phát âm khác với những từ còn lại (1.0 điểm)
1. A. earthquake B. blanket C. sticky D. know
2. A. worked B. watched C. cleaned D. helped
3. A. looks B. cats C. roofs D. opens
4. A. eleven B. employ C. get D. complete
5. A. plumber B. brother C. September D. bill
II. Cho dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc (2.0 điểm)
1. She has a lot of novels (write)in English.
2. It is hot today and we wish we (be)in the swimming pool.
3. That bridge (build)in 2011.
4. If we protect our environment, we (have)an ideal place to live.
5. He (learn)English since he was ten years old.
6. I don't want (talk)back by anyone.
III. Viết lại câu sao cho nghĩa không đổi (2.0 điểm)
1. The teacher can't come to class today. He teaches us math.
→ The teacher who



2. It rained heavily but she managed to come to class on time.
→ Although
3. I don't have free time to go out with my friends.
→ I wish
4. The examiner asked Lan: "Do you spend much time on your English?"
→ The examiner asked Lan
5. The students said that Lan was the best at math in her school.
→ Lan
IV. Mỗi câu có một lỗi sai. Gạch chân từ sai và viết từ đúng vào cuối câu (1.5 điểm)
1. Do you know the girl whom helped you yesterday ? =>
2. Would you like to attend a college or an university ? =>
3. You have never gone abroad, haven't you? =>
4. The science have warned the local people of the natural disasters. =>
5. We have worked in this city since 4 years. =>
6. She suggested go to work by bike. =>
VI. Đọc kỹ đoạn văn và trả lời các câu hỏi sau. (2 điểm)



Thomas A. Edison was born in Milan, Ohio, on February 11th, 1847. His family moved to Port Huron, Michigan, when he was seven years old. Surprisingly, he attended school for only two months. His mother, a former teacher, taught him a few things, but Thomas was mostly self-educated. His natural curiosity led him to start experimenting at a young age.

Thomas Alve Edison lit up the world with his invention of the electric light. Although the electric light seems to be the most useful, it was not his only invention. He also invented the record player, the motion picture camera, and over 1,200 other things. About every two weeks he created something new.

He worked 16 out of every 24 hours. Sometimes he worked so intensely that his wife had reminded him to sleep and eat.

Thomas Edison died at the age of 84 on October 18th, 1931, at his estate in West Orange, New Jersey. He left numerous inventions that improved the quality of life all over the world.

1. When and where was Edison born?
=>
2. How did Thomas Edison light up the world?
=>
3. How often did Edison create something new?
=>
4. How old was Edison when he died?



=>
VI. Sử dụng những từ đã cho để điền vào chỗ trống trong câu. (1.5 điểm)
throughout; housework; majority; celebrate; from; greeting
In the USA, people (1)Mother's day and Father's day. Mother's day is celebrated on the second Sunday in May. On this occasion, mother usually receives (2)cards and gifts from her husband and children. The best gifts of all American Moms are a day of leisure. The (3)of American mothers have outside jobs as well as (4), so their working days are often very hard. Flower is an important part of Mother's day. Mothers are often given a plant for the occasion, particularly if they are elderly.
Father's day is celebrated (5)the USA and Canada on the third Sunday in June. The holiday customs are similar to Mother's day. Dad also receives greeting cards and gifts (6) his family and enjoys a day of leisure.
ĐÁP ÁN
I. Chọn từ có cách phát âm khác với những từ còn lại (1.0 điểm)
1 - D; 2 - C; 3 - D; 4 - D; 5 - A;
II. Cho dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc (2.0 điểm)
1. She has a lot of novels (write)writtenin English.
2. It is hot today and we wish we (be)were in the swimming pool.
3. That bridge (build)was builtin 2011.



4. If we protect our environment, we (have)......will have.....an ideal place to live.
5. He (learn)......has learned.......English since he was ten years old.
6. I don't want (talk)......to talk......back by anyone.

III. Viết lại câu sao cho nghĩa không đổi (2.0 điểm)

- 1 The teacher who teaches us math, can't come to class today.
- 2 Although it rained heavily, she managed to come to class on time.
- 3 I wish I had free time to go out with my friends.
- 4 The examiner asked Lan if/ whether she spent much time on her English.
- 5 Lan was said to be the best at math in her school.

IV. Mỗi câu có một lỗi sai. Gạch chân từ sai và viết từ đúng vào cuối câu (1.5 điểm)

- 1 who thành who/ that; 2 an thành a; 3 haven't thành have;
- 4 science thành scientists; 5 since thành for; 6 go thành going;

VI. Đọc kỹ đoạn văn và trả lời các câu hỏi sau. (2 điểm)

- 1 He was born in Milan, Ohio, on February 11th, 1847.
- 2 He lit up the world with his invention of the electric light.
- 3 About every two weeks he created something new.



4 - He was 84 years old when he died.

Hướng dẫn dịch

Thomas A. Edison sinh ra ở Milan, Ohio, vào ngày 11 tháng 2 năm 1847. Gia đình ông chuyển đến Port Huron, Michigan, khi ông được bảy tuổi. Điều đáng ngạc nhiên là ông chỉ đi học được hai tháng. Mẹ ông, một cựu giáo viên, đã dạy ông một số điều, nhưng Thomas chủ yếu là tự học. Sự tò mò bẩm sinh đã khiến ông bắt đầu thử nghiệm khi còn nhỏ.

Thomas Alve Edison đã thắp sáng thế giới với phát minh ra đèn điện. Mặc dù đèn điện có vẻ là hữu ích nhất, nhưng nó không phải là phát minh duy nhất của ông. Ông cũng phát minh ra máy ghi âm, máy ảnh chuyển động và hơn 1.200 thứ khác. Khoảng hai tuần một lần, ông ấy tạo ra một cái gì đó mới.

Ông ấy đã làm việc 16 trên 24 giờ. Đôi khi ông làm việc căng thẳng đến mức vợ ông phải nhắc nhở ông ăn ngủ.

Thomas Edison qua đời ở tuổi 84 vào ngày 18 tháng 10 năm 1931, tại khu đất của ông ở West Orange, New Jersey. Ông đã để lại rất nhiều phát minh giúp cải thiện chất lượng cuộc sống trên toàn thế giới.

VI. Sử dụng những từ đã cho để điền vào chỗ trống trong câu. (1.5 điểm)

1 - celebrate; 2 - greeting; 3 - majority; 4 - housework; 5 - throughout; 6 - from;